MINUTES DRAINAGE BOARD August 5, 2019 at 9:45 a.m.

The following Drainage Board Members were present: Craig Stalter, Don Hesler, & Tim Shumaker

Also in attendance were: Brenda Hardy, Auditor and Kent Minnette-County Attorney and Roger Azar.

Roger Azar will be working with the County on identifying the drains requiring work or if they are within INDOT R/W.

McDonald – Wetlands Delineation Water Report 5A Wetland 3.08A Reports Design a path for new channel, dredge and open it up.

Process would be IDEM approval

Permit

Design of work to be done. This will have mitigation.

Preliminary design

Bring to Commissioners for approval for next step.

Elmer Coats – In the past this drain was re-configured without the Commissioners or County knowledge. The County should have a permit process to do any kind of work on a drain by approving an Ordinance.

Mud Run - They will digitize this drain.

Edward B Hughes & Tuggle - No word on if Troy Tuggle will file a petition for work to be done on the Edward B Hughes Drain or if a petition request for a new drain "Tuggle" is to be established.

Attest-Brenda Hardy

Craig Stalter

Don Hesler

Tim Shumaker